
 

 

 

 
June 17, 2009 

 

Via Electronic Transmission 

 

The Honorable Timothy F. Geithner 

Secretary 

U.S. Department of Treasury 

1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington DC, 20220 

 

Dear Secretary Geithner: 

 

        It was reported to my office that there is some disagreement about the nature and 

authority of the Special Inspector General for the Troubled Assets Relief Program 

(SIGTARP) to operate and access documents within the Department of Treasury 

(Treasury).  Specifically, my office received information that there was a dispute over 

certain Treasury documents that were being withheld from SIGTARP auditors on a 

specious claim of attorney-client privilege.  It is my further understanding that this 

disagreement then escalated into broader questions about whether SIGTARP is subject to 

your direct supervision and direction, which may have been referred outside Treasury for 

an independent legal opinion. 

 

 The ability of Inspectors General to secure agency records subject to audit or 

investigation is essential to ensure the integrity and reliability of their work on behalf of 

Congress and the American People.  The Inspectors General were created by Congress as 

a means to combat waste, fraud, and abuse and to be independent watchdogs ensuring 

that federal agencies are held accountable for their actions.   

 

        When I inquired about this matter, SIGTARP provided the attached memorandum, 

which appears to be a response to another memorandum prepared by Treasury.  In light 

of the potentially serious questions this issue raises about Treasury's respect for the 

SIGTARP's independence and authority to access documents, please provide the 

Committee with a copy of the initial memorandum to which this memorandum is a 

response.  Also, please provide a detailed and complete written explanation of the 

Treasury Department's response to this issue, including whether Treasury has sought an 

external legal opinion about the status and authorities of SIGTARP and, if so, why. 
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 Thank you in advance for your assistance and I would appreciate receiving a 

response to this inquiry by June 24, 2009.  Should you have any questions about this 

letter, please contact Jason Foster at (202) 224-3605.  Please send all replies 

electronically to Brian_Downey@finance-rep.senate.gov.  Thank you for your prompt 

attention to these important matters. 

 

 

 Sincerely,                                                                     
 

                                                                
     Charles E. Grassley 

     Ranking Member 

 

 

 

cc: The Honorable Neil M. Barofsky 

      Special Inspector General for the Troubled Asset Relief Program 
 

 

Attachment 
 












